
 

Whole School Information 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS:        WHAT’S DUE NOW 
Band Excursion to Shine Bright Pre School  Mon 28 Nov   Year 6 Farewell 
Sports & Performing Arts Photos   Wed 30 Nov  Senior First Aid 
Combined Scripture and Thank You Morning Tea Fri 2 Dec  Year 3 Excursion (Overdue) 
New Parent Kindy 2023 Meeting   Mon 12 Dec  Luna Park Payments 
Semester 2 Reports Home    Tue 13 Dec  Ice Cream Spider Day 
P&C BBQ & Meeting 6:00pm School Hall  Tue 13 Dec  Kindy Excursion (Overdue)  
Party Day      Wed 14 Dec 
Presentation Day     Thu 15 Dec 
Talent Quest and Last day for students K - 6  Fri 16 Dec 
Staff Development Days (No students)  Mon 19 Dec & Tue 20 Dec 
 
CONGRATULATIONS LEADERSHIP TEAM FOR 2023 
Our nominees for the Leadership Team 2023 delivered their speeches to the school this week. We were most 
impressed and proud with the standard and the respectful way the students presented themselves. All 
nominees were worthy of the position, however, only 6 boys and 6 girls, could be prefects. 
 
The students wishing to be considered as house captains or vice captains gave their speeches today. We 
congratulate both the successful applicants and the students who placed themselves for consideration and 
we admire them for their effort and resilience. We are proud that at Picnic Point there are many 
opportunities to demonstrate and develop leadership, such as SRC, Year 6 jobs, Peer Support Leader, Library 
Monitor, Eco Bee, Buddies, and more. 
 
We are sure that our 2023 Leadership Team will be strong and accept their positions and responsibilities 
with pride and focus. 
 
Leadership Team 2023:  
Prefects House Captains and Vice 
Tahlia Bentley  Yousef Khodr 
Piper Lockhart  Kleon Kurniawan 
Zahraa Medlej  Ethan Lui 
Zoe Pandaram  Flynn McGuigan 
Sarah Poole  William Tju 
Grace Thai  Edward Williams 
 
 
 
 

Murrangal 
House Captain   House Vice Captain 
Olivia Friend   Leanne Abdulwahab  
Ethan Trinh   Zack Iskandar 
Bunnal 
House Captain   House Vice Captain 
Miya Ness   Isla Pearson   
Harry Zheng   Mason Necovski 
Jerraral 
House Captain   House Vice Captain 
Gracie Curtis   Angelina Toumazis 
Jayden Hassan   Andre Jansen 
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CONGRATULATIONS 
Congratulations to our junior and senior touch girls who defeated Panania North last Friday at Kelso South 
and became the winning Grand Finalists! Thank you to Mr Belgre for coaching the teams. Congratulations to 
Mr Belgre on winning the Sydney South West Greg Way award for his outstanding services to the Sydney 
South West School Sport Association – see the Sports section below. 
 

Congratulations to our talented students who performed in the SHOWCASE last Monday. What a wonderful 
celebration of PPPS talented students with public speakers, dancers, singers and the band performing! Thank 
you to our parents who show such great support to their children and the school. Thank you to our teachers 
who give up hours and hours of their time to support our student's talent development. Thank you, students, 
for putting in hours of practice to deliver a polished performance! 
 
THANK YOU 
Thank you to our parent volunteers, Karen Paxton and to the team from Melrose Real Estate for cooking our 
special BBQ lunch last Tuesday. The food was delicious! 
 

The last canteen special is an ice cream spider day on Monday 5 December. Ice cream spiders must be 
ordered by Thursday 1 December. They are $3.00 each with a limit of one per student. As Year 3 will be on 
an excursion, they can still order, but will get their spiders on Thursday 8 December. 
 

Don’t forget to check out iSponsor – our fundraising partner. Convenient shopping with a financial kick back 
to benefit our school. 
 

Thank you again to the Bankstown Lions Club for their support of our 60th Festival. I enjoyed attending the 
recent Recharge Dinner with the President – our PPPS Parent and Ethics teacher – Christine Tadros. 
 
END OF YEAR P&C BBQ AND MEETING TUESDAY 13 DECEMBER 
To celebrate our wonderful school volunteers, we invite all parents and carers, members and non-members 
to join us for a BBQ at 6:00pm located outside the Canteen, on Tuesday 13 December. Hopefully you can 
then join us for our last meeting to commence at 7:00pm. Everyone is invited to come along, we will have a 
movie playing in the hall to entertain the kids. 
 
BELONGING DAY 
It was wonderful to see our Aboriginal students engage in a fun Belonging Day on Thursday. It was a great 
opportunity for them to connect with other First Nation’s students across the Bankstown region. They had 
a BBQ and played indigenous games. Thank you to Mrs Clarke for accompanying the students. 
 
DO NOT BRING TO SCHOOL 
We have seen an increase of students bringing lollies and chocolates to school. We would recommend that 
these are for home or weekend treats and not the best food source for school. Please do not bring lollies 
and chocolates to school. 
 

Lately, there have been a few students bringing large sums of money to purchase items from the canteen. 
There is no need to bring $100 or $50 notes to school. We encourage families to order via the My School 
Connects to avoid having cash at school. If students are bringing cash, it should be no more than $10. 
 
THANK YOU MORNING TEA 
To thank those people who give their time each week, month, term or event, we would love to see our 
parent volunteers come along to our Thank You Morning Tea. It is on 2 December from 10:00am to 10:30am 
outside the school hall/canteen.  
 
Best wishes to our students competing in the Basketball Academy final next week. Thank you for your 
ongoing support. 
 
Karen Sellick, Principal 



Shared Language of Learning 

 

The Learning PIT 
  

“Grow through what you go through” 
  

Definition 
The Learning Pit was created by James Nottingham and is a 
metaphor/analogy for the place we go when we are faced with 
a challenge or in the process of learning new knowledge. We 
get dirty and it can be hard, sometimes really hard, but it is a 
good place to be because if we use our Learner Qualities we 
can always make it to the other side and we are better for it. 
 
Why The Learning Pit? 
The Learning Pit shows students that it is ok to not know and 
that not knowing is not failure but rather a chance to grow. It 
promotes the idea of a growth mindset and builds a positive learning culture in the school where students 
are not afraid to fail and actively seek challenges, focussing on growth rather than levels. 
  
Language of Learning Challenge 
Discuss with your kids a time when you have been in the Learning Pit and what Learner Qualities you used 
to get out. 
 
Student Quote of the Week – 3/4 Orca 
“Making a mistake is part of the Learning Pit” Hazel Watters 
“Don’t give up in any way during learning” Georgia Young 
“Don’t give up, try hard every time and you will not regret it” Anushka Lee 
“The Learning Pit is a place for learning, thinking and much more.” Andy Wen 
“The Learning Pit is a place of collaborating, not giving up and trying your hardest” Isaac Hourani 
 

Stage 1 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS:        
Kindy Calmsley Hill Excursion  Thu 1 Dec 
 
PRINCIPAL’S AWARDS 
Congratulations to the following student who has received a Gold Principal’s award at assembly. 

• Deen Nellis 
 
KINDY CALMSLEY HILL FARM EXCURSION  
Kindergarten is really looking forward to our excursion to the farm next Thursday, 1 December. Details are: 
  
ARRIVE:  8:45am 
WEAR:   Sports uniform, joggers and school hat, please apply sunscreen at home before you leave. 
BRING:  Recess, lunch, water bottle in a small backpack  
RETURN: 3:00pm 
  
 



LIBRARY BOOKS 
This week was the last week of library. Please ensure that all books are returned to school on Monday. Thank 
you.  
  
PRAC TEACHERS 
K/1 Clownfish have been very lucky to have Miss Sami Croft for the last 3 weeks in their class. The kids have 
thoroughly enjoyed having her in their classrooms and we wish her all the best in her further studies. 
 

Stage 2 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS:        
Year 3 Excursion    Mon 5 Dec 
 
YEAR 3 EXCURSION 
The Year 3 excursion is coming up soon and the students are looking forward to it. It will be to the Royal 
National Park and just a reminder that students are to wear their sport uniform on the day and bring a hat, 
sunscreen, recess, lunch and plenty of water. A jumper may be appropriate, as the weather has been rather 
unpredictable lately and subject to unexpected changes. Please ensure your permission note and payment 
has been sent – if unsure, check with our office. 
 
PLAYGROUND BEHAVIOUR 
In the last few weeks, we have been seeing an increasing number of cases of conflict, inappropriate 
responses and ‘put downs’, even among students who are usually friends. We are constantly reminding and 
discussing ways to handle these situations and the importance of talking to a teacher if such behaviour is 
repeatedly aimed at an individual or a group. If the teacher on duty doesn’t have time to get into the depth 
of the problem, the classroom teacher or stage supervisor is the best person to report to. Parents, please 
reinforce the importance of this to your child/ren.  
 
YEAR 4 PEN LICENCES 
Congratulations to the Year 4 students who have earned their pen licences – some quite a while ago! It is a 
wonderful Year 4 achievement and one of the little steppingstones to senior school!  
 
If you do not have your permanent licence just yet, you know exactly what you need to do to reach this goal! 
Well done! 
 
CLOTHING LABELS 
Parents, please check that the name on your child’s hat, jacket and other clothing is still clearly visible. Lost 
items can be returned promptly if clearly labelled. We do not have a ‘lost property’ box – unlabelled, 
unclaimed items are donated to the uniform shop. 
 

Stage 3 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS:        
2023 OC Orientation   Tue 29 Nov   
2023 High School Orientation  Tue 29 Nov 
Senior First Aid   Thu 8 Dec   
Year 6 Luna Park Excursion  Fri 9 Dec 
Year 6 Farewell    Thu 15 Dec 
 
 



PRINCIPAL’S AWARDS 
Congratulations to the following students who have received a Gold Principal’s award at assembly. 

• Lauchlan Smith 
• Dominic Setyawan 
• Kareem El Badawi 

 
YEAR 6 INTO 7 ORIENTATION DAY 
Next Tuesday there is a state wide high school orientation day, in saying that not all high school do hold 
them on that day. You should have received information by mail or email directly from the high schools.  
 
These days are very important for you and your child to attend. They often sell uniform and book packs and 
often it allows the students to meet other student from the school. 
 
Picnic Point High School – 8:50am meeting in the school hall. Parent/student meeting is from 9:00am – 
9:40am. The students will also participate in a demonstration lesson and a Peer Support lesson. Students 
will be dismissed at 2:10pm 
 
East Hills Girls Technology High School – 9:30am to 2:30pm meeting in the Gymnasium. Students to wear 
their full school uniform. 
 
LUNA PARK YEAR 6 EXCURSION 
Thank you to those parents who have given consent for this excursion. The numbers are now finalised and 
we can no longer take any late notes.  
 
More details will come home early in Week 9 with the information about meeting at Revesby train station 
and the time.  
 
YEAR 6 FAREWELL 
We’re sure that excitement will be mounting about the Farewell. It’s a time to celebrate and make 
memories. Dress for the evening is smart casual, it’s always lovely to see everyone dressed appropriately 
for their age.   
 
Parents may leave their child at the Waratah Room at Revesby Workers at 6:00pm and return at 8:30pm 
so that they can enjoy the slideshow and cutting of the cake. 
 
Please make sure you have sent in your baby photos and Kindy if they were not at PPPS for Kindy. Mrs 
Chatt puts together a short video presentation each year and sells it on DVD for $5. As technology is 
changing we will take a list of people who would like a DVD or would like to supply a USB. We will still 
change $5 as the money raised goes towards the 2023 Year 6 funds. 
 
BEHAVIOUR 
We are asking for your help with the behaviour of our senior students. We are seeing some very unPicnic 
Point behaviours creeping in and this will not be tolerated. We find that we are constantly having to nag 
or pull the students up on their behaviour. 
 
We want the last few weeks of school and the last few weeks of Year 6’s primary school to be happy. It 
would be extremely disappointing if we had to cancel any planned activities due to the behaviour of a few 
that could make taking students off school grounds a risk. 
 
Please speak with your child and help us to reinforce the CARES rules. Correct Choices = a happy and safe 
environment. All we would like to see is the students try their best, be kind to each other and show 
respect.  



Band 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS:        
Band Jam    Fri 25 Nov 
Shine Bright Excursion  Mon 28 Nov 
 
BAND JAM 
As this Kalori goes to print, Band students and families will be enjoying their musical evening in the hall. We 
have an exciting program with groups, solos and visiting accompanists giving their best to their grateful 
audiences. We are so excited to see the return of this wonderful event after two years! See you there! 
 
SHINE BRIGHT EXCURSION 
The excursion to Shine Bright Preschool is this Monday, at 10:30am. We will have a short recess at school 
and leave around 9:50am to walk to the Kennedy Street venue (Google Maps says 2 minute walk). Several 
parents offered to transport the larger instruments and stands, which will be much appreciated.  
 
Students are to come to school dressed in their band uniforms (black pants and shoes, white shirt) and bring 
their school uniform to change into upon our return. We are expecting to be back by 11:30am at the latest. 
A couple of students have not returned their permission note, without which they cannot leave the school. 
I have emailed those parents separately - please send your notes urgently. 
 

Choir 
 
SENIOR CHOIR 
What a wonderful year we have had in Senior Choir. A year to remember with performances and lots of fun 
singing and dancing to appreciate music and celebrating the joy of singing.  
 
We had our last choir session this week and as this is the last choir group that I will be taking in my teaching 
career, I wish to thank everyone that has been so supportive over the many years I have coordinated both 
infants and senior choirs. What adventures we have experienced. I wish everyone the best Christmas 
possible and hope their futures will be filled with music. Mrs Collinet 
 

Chess 

 
CHESS ACADEMY 
Chess Academy lessons are on every Wednesday from 3:00pm to 4:00pm. Any student K – 6 is welcome to 
join. If interested, please contact the Sydney Chess Academy by email at 
enrol@sydneyacademyofchess.com.au or phone 9745 1170. 
 

Library 
 
THANK YOU 
A big thank you to Mrs Pantazis, Ms Zhuang, Ms Wijoyo, Mrs Ristevska and Ms Zhao for assisting in covering 
new books for our library. 
 
LIBRARY RETURNS 
Student borrowing has now ended for the year, and we ask that all library books be returned by Friday 2 

December in preparation for our stocktake.  

mailto:enrol@sydneyacademyofchess.com.au


TOOL DONATIONS NEEDED  
We are planning to create a makerspace in our school library in 2023 for students to access voluntarily during 
library lunchtimes. Our makerspace will provide students with the means to allow their curiosity and 
creativity to guide them with a number of options for exploring and making whilst also working on problem 
solving and collaborative skills.  
 
To help start this initiative, we are asking our school community to donate any unwanted screwdrivers (of 
any shape or size). If you have any items you wish to donate, please hand them in at the office. 
 

SRC 
 
COMPOST BINS FOR CLASSROOMS 
Over the next week, each classroom will be given a compost bin. This is to be used 
for fruit and vegetable scraps from crunch n sip, recess or lunch. The label on the 
bin shows which food scraps that can and cannot be composted. 
 
The bins will need to be emptied each day with scraps put into our worm farms 
and compost bins found in the gardens around the school rather than putting 
them into our general waste bins. This will help to keep our school more 
sustainable as well as helping our gardens to grow. 
 
THANK YOU 
A big thank you to the SRC members who came to the SRC meeting to help putting labels on the compost 
bins this week.  
 
NEW CANTEEN NAME 
As the voice of our students, our SRC members will be choosing the winner who suggests the best new name 
for our canteen.  
 

Sport 
 
SYDNEY SOUTH WEST GREG WAY AWARD  
Congratulations to Mr Belgre who is the inaugural winner of the Sydney South West Greg Way award for his 
outstanding services to the Sydney South West School Sport Association.  
  
Mr Belgre has been an active, dedicated, and passionate contributor to sport. He 
has exceptional organisational skills, evident across school Swimming, Cross 
Country and Athletics Carnivals and has coached PSSA boys and girls touch and 
soccer. Mr Belgre has successfully coached boys and girls touch football knockout 
teams, reaching the final series in 4 consecutive years (2016-2019). He has 
organised sport back at school for other teachers to implement and has reached out 
to local community sporting organisations to have expert quality programs 
delivered to our students.  
Mr Belgre has dedicated 16 years of service to the East Hills PSSA and Sydney South 
West Sports Association. Through 8 years as the president of the EHPSSA, he has led 
the delivery of this High-Performance Gifted Education sports program across our 
community of schools. Under his leadership, the PSSA has established an enhanced 
collaborative relationship with school principals, created student opportunities to 
participate in a greater range of sports, built inclusive partnerships with parents across all schools, and 
became the first PSSA in NSW to include a K-2 school, Bankstown South Infants School.  



 
Mr Belgre cultivates an inclusive and supportive culture in EHPSSA through supporting and encouraging 
younger teachers to be actively involved in zone events. He is proactive in mentoring and supporting new 
conveners as they undertake roles within the zone. He has recently utilised his skills to create an online portal 
for East Hills PSSA to assist with administration, communication, and the running of all the zone’s carnivals 
and PSSA seasons. He actively led our East Hills zone throughout Covid to continue to provide sporting 
opportunities for our students. East Hills PSSA is privileged to be led by Mr Belgre and we at Picnic Point PS 
are extremely proud of his recognition for the Greg Way Award. Congratulations Mr Belgre! 
  
PSSA TOUCH FINALS 
Last Friday, our junior and senior girls touch teams played in the finals of Season 3 PSSA.  
  
Both teams played an undefeated Panania North PS at Kelso South Reserve. The juniors started nervously, 
conceding an early try before getting into their rhythm. Once settled, the girls' defensive effort led to a solid 
4-1 victory. 
  
The senior girls found themselves in a tight match with both teams trading tries early. Our girls jumped out 
to 2 try lead before closing out with a 4-3 win. 
  
Congratulations to all girls on their outstanding performances and commitment this year and to Mr Belgre 
on once again coaching the girls to the premiership title in both juniors and seniors. Way to go out on a high 
Mr Belgre! 
 
PSSA CRICKET 
What the Junior and Senior cricket teams lacked in experience they made up for in enthusiasm. Although 
interrupted by rain it was fantastic to see their consistent effort and the improvement in every player. 
  
The Junior team had plenty to smile about by the end of the year with big hitting sixers, freakish catches and 
excellent overarm bowling.  The boys and girl developed their skills and I look forward to their participation 
in PSSA cricket next year. 
  
Consistent bowling, attacking batting and finally a belief that they could do it saw the Senior team finish the 
season with two cracking wins. A great reward for the persistence displayed throughout the season. It was 
a pleasure to witness the team’s positive attitude and the way the boys supported each other, even when 
things didn’t go their way. 
  
Congratulations everyone on an enjoyable season. 
  
PSSA AFL 
Picnic Point again entered two mixed teams in AFL with many students playing the game for the first time. 
It was great to see to enthusiasm and improvement from everyone each week, as players became more 
familiar with how the game is played and more confident in their ability. Our junior team had some strong 
wins and strong individual performances, while our senior team turned up each week and grew into games 
as the season progressed. 
  
Thanks everyone for an enjoyable season. It was great to see you build your skills for the game and I hope 
to see you playing more AFL in the future. Thanks also to those who came and watched us each week and to 
Miss Rebecca for your sideline support. 
  
 
 
BASKETBALL ACADEMY SEMI FINALS 



The junior semi final saw a match up between our 2 junior girls’ teams. Our Junior Girls 1 team consisting of 
Year 4 students (Leola Firmstone, Elise Hounslow, Anushka Lee, Hazel Watters, Zarlie Hudson, Tamina 
Mourad and Phoebe Yan) had a tough battle against our Junior Girls 2 from Year 3 (Zara Bahamad, Catarina 
Disalvatore, Emma Riley, Ve’a Tavita, Selena Toumazis, Eleanor Tran and Taiana Vaisima). It was a closely 
contested game with strong performances from both teams. Our Year 4 girls had the experience and ran out 
winners in a close finish. 
  
Our Junior Boys 1 (Declan Beard, Chris Dassakis, Lucas Huang, Lachlan Murray, Zane Narrajine, Kingston Xu 
and Sonny Yang) finished the round games on top of the ladder with only 1 loss. They came up against an 
improved Padtsow Heights team and with Zane unable to play due to injury the boys were in for a tough 
game. We had our chances throughout the game, however their speed up and down the court and their high 
percentage shooting saw them defeat us 36-23. 
  
Our Junior Boys 2, (Jude Ammoun, Blake Bell, Yousef Helwe, Kobe Lyons, William McGuigan, Zac Mitas, and 
Jace Necovski) met our Junior Boys 3 (Leo Astill, Joseph Fares, Jaden Najjarine, Ashton Stavely, Nathan Ualesi, 
Makore Ualesi and Asher Xu) in their semi final clash. With a year under their belt the Year 3 boys were too 
big and strong for the younger team running out winners in a strong display of high percentage shooting.  
  
The Senior Girls 1 (Gracie Curtis, Hazel Curtis, Zoe Hancock, Daniela Katzakis, Tavleen Kaur and Bethany 
Loyman) were ready for the battle against Milperra Blue after a massive defeat to them 2 weeks prior. The 
girls started strong with early baskets and outstanding defence. Milperra pulled the margin back in the 
second half when we had to sit players due to foul trouble. To their credit, our girls showed discipline and 
grit to finish with a great win.  
  
After finishing fourth on the ladder the Senior 2 girls (Leanne Abdulwahab, Tahlia Bentley, Piper Lockhart, 
Sarah Poole, Ruby Prasad, Liliana Anthony and Emily King) were up against the first placed Milperra White 
team. It was a very high quality game that saw intensity and some excellent basketball. It was a nail biting 
game with the scores locked at full time. The overtime period of 3 mins saw our girls fight hard but 
unfortunately go down only by a few points. This was an outstanding effort.  
  
The Senior Boys 1 (Lincon Firmstone, Toby Mitas, Stephen Oloapu, Lewis Sinclair, Lauchlan Smith, Beau 
Stavely and Edward Williams) were up against the RWC senior team in the semi final. Our boys played a good 
team game with a close first half. We pulled away in the second half with some aggressive full court defence, 
running out winners 42-22. 
  
This was probably the match up of the night. Our Senior Boys 2 (Lachlan Bell, Mason Edwards, Rhys Sharp, 
Michiel Alamansour, Kareem Mourad and Nick Moussa) verse our Senior Boys 3 (Zack Iskandar, William 
Lawson, Adi Lee, Flynn McGuigan, Owen Tanner and William Tju). Both teams were fairly even with the first 
half going basket for basket. Some good defence and excellent teamwork by both teams saw an exciting 
second half where the game could have gone either way. In a tightly contested finish, our Senior Boys 3 ran 
out victors.  
  
Our Junior Boys team 4 (Jake Colusso, Roman Pandaram, William Savage, Armaan Singh, Marcus Tanner, 
Heny Tju and Andrew Zuo) were our youngest players in their first year of basketball. Although they did not 
make the semi finals, I am so proud of our little Year 2 boys who were always up against bigger and more 
experienced Year 3 or 4 boys and they showed huge improvement throughout the season.  
  
Congratulations to all teams on their season of basketball. We wish our 5 teams in the grand final next 
Monday all the best of luck.  
  



Our final meeting for the year is Tuesday 13th December 2022. To celebrate our 
wonderful school community and all our volunteers we invite you to join us for a BBQ at 
6pm located outside the Canteen and hopefully you can then join us for our last 
meeting to commence at 7pm.

Everyone is invited to come along, & while we have our meeting there will be a movie 
playing in the hall  if you need to bring the kids!

Next week the school will send via School Bytes communications for the End Of Year 
BBQ to assist with catering numbers. If you could indicate whether you are coming & 
the total number attendees for you family it would be greatly appreciated.

We look forward to seeing as many families as possible there!!!

A NOTE FROM THE PRESIDENT…

END OF YEAR P&C BBQ – FINAL P&C MEETING FOR 
THE YEAR  13TH DECEMBER 2022



A big thank you to our wonderful parent volunteers and our canteen supervisor, Kaz,  
who came in and helped pack the lunches and also to Steven Cirillo and his staff from 
Melrose Estate Agents for lending their time to cook the sausages!

Thank you to Jude & Stephen from Prime Cut Gourmet for supplying us the Sausages!!!

A NOTE FROM THE PRESIDENT…

P&C SAUSAGE SIZZLE DAY

Thank you to all the parents that supported the special day on 
Tuesday. We hope the students enjoyed their lunches.



We have had an overwhelming 
response and look forward to finding out
who our winner of the $25 My School Connect 
credit will be next Wednesday 30th November
and of course, what the new name is!!!

Our Student Representative Council 
(SRC) will review the list of names on 
Monday and make the final decision. 

CANTEEN – FRIENDLY REMINDERS…

It has come to our attention that students are either bringing large denominated 
notes to school, for example $100 notes, or that parents are placing $50 notes into 
paper lunch bags and asking the canteen to provide large amounts of change.

Once change is issued to the Student it is their responsibility for any large amounts 
of money remaining, to which if lost or misplaced the Canteen is not responsible if it 
happens to go missing.

It has been a long-standing policy of the school that students are not to have notes 
larger than $5 or $10. This is plenty of money to buy one or two items from the 
canteen. Accordingly, students do not need large sums of money so please do not 
send it to school with them. 

The canteen does not hold large amounts of change on premises. We recommend 
that if you don’t have small change then download the My School Connect App and 
order your child’s lunch online.

In addition to this the canteen does have strict rules on students bringing in large 
amounts of money for shouting & purchasing for multiple items for friends. 
We encourage you to remind Students that this is not an acceptable practice.

Thank you for your support & understanding.

CANTEEN NEWS
NAME THE CANTEEN COMPETITION

Thank you to all our creative students who have entered in our Name 
Our Canteen Competition to give our Canteen a name to start off the 
new year with a few new updates & refresh!!!



We are having an ice cream spider day for students on Monday 5th December

*Except for students in Year 3 whose special day will be Wednesday 7th December due to their 
excursion being the Monday.  

Ice cream spiders are $3.00

There is a limit of 1 per student with the following 3 flavours to choose from:
• Coke
• Orange
• Lemonade

Spiders must be pre-ordered either online using My School Connect: Tuckshop – Special Food 
Day or you can complete a paper order form and return it to the office with your money 
(cash only). 

All orders must be made by 9am Thursday 1st December 2022 to assist with catering 
quantities.

We are also looking for volunteers to assist on the day, so if you are free to help between 
11.30pm to 12.30pm please contact Kaz Paxton on 0431 388 773.

P&C CANTEEN SPECIAL DAY 
ICE CREAM SPIDERS– MONDAY 5TH DECEMBER







MoorebankUniformsandEmbroidery

 Moorebankuniformsandembroidery.com.au

20% off
All Schoolwear 

Best Quality Best Service

Come visit us in-store or online! 
Discount valid for TWO days only - 17/11/2022 TO 18/11/2022. 
If purchasing online, select your school under the "Shop" tab and
enter the Password PPPSMUE2020. To apply discount, use code

TAKE 20 

34 Anderson Avenue, Panania
9771 0825

Best Price

https://www.facebook.com/moorebankuniformsandembroidery
https://moorebankuniformsandembroidery.com.au/
https://g.page/panania-uniform-embroidery?share=
https://moorebankuniformsandembroidery.com.au/


We’re hiring School  
Crossing Supervisors 
   
 

  

jobs.transport.nsw.gov.au 

 

Help protect our vibrant  

school communities.  

 

Be a road safety hero for 
school kids, caregivers,  
and school staff. 

 

Be a second set of eyes for 
local motorists at busy times. 

 

Earn an income and still  
have time to live your life  
to the fullest. 

Casual roles available 
Auburn Local Government Area - 80155 

Does this sound like you? 

• Willing to work outdoors in all weather conditions. 

• Able to communicate with different groups and 
give clear instructions. 

• Community-minded. 

• Friendly and positive manner. 

Days and hours 

• Shifts will fall between 8:00 am - 9:30 am  
and 2:30 pm – 4:00 pm, Monday to Friday during 
school terms with a minimum of one hour shift as 
required 

Apply today 

Applications close Sunday 27th November 2022 

Visit jobs.transport.nsw.gov.au and search for Reference 
Number: 80155 or search ‘School Crossing Supervisors’ 
for a full list or vacancies or scan the QR code to apply. 

For further information, contact Manisha Bains  
E: manisha.bains@transport.nsw.gov.au  
P: 0435 649 967

 

https://jobs.transport.nsw.gov.au/
mailto:manisha.bains@transport.nsw.gov.au


We’re hiring School  
Crossing Supervisors 
   
 

  

jobs.transport.nsw.gov.au 

 

Help protect our vibrant  

school communities.  

 

Be a road safety hero for 
school kids, caregivers,  
and school staff. 

 

Be a second set of eyes for 
local motorists at busy times. 

 

Earn an income and still  
have time to live your life  
to the fullest. 

Casual roles available 
Canterbury Bankstown Local Government Area - 
79770 

Does this sound like you? 

• Willing to work outdoors in all weather conditions. 

• Able to communicate with different groups and 
give clear instructions. 

• Community-minded. 

• Friendly and positive manner. 

Days and hours 

• Shifts will fall between 8:00 am - 9:30 am  
and 2:30 pm – 4:00 pm, Monday to Friday during 
school terms with a minimum of one hour shift as 
required 

Apply today 

Applications close Sunday 4th December 2022 

Visit jobs.transport.nsw.gov.au and search for Reference 
Number: 79770 or search ‘School Crossing Supervisors’ 
for a full list or vacancies or scan the QR code to apply. 

For further information, contact Manisha Bains  
E: manisha.bains@transport.nsw.gov.au  
P: 0435 649 967
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We’re hiring School  
Crossing Supervisors 
   
 

  

jobs.transport.nsw.gov.au 

 

Help protect our vibrant  

school communities.  

 

Be a road safety hero for 
school kids, caregivers,  
and school staff. 

 

Be a second set of eyes for 
local motorists at busy times. 

 

Earn an income and still  
have time to live your life  
to the fullest. 

Permanent part-time available 
Sydney Adventist School Auburn - 80258 

Does this sound like you? 

• Willing to work outdoors in all weather conditions. 

• Able to communicate with different groups and 
give clear instructions. 

• Community-minded. 

• Friendly and positive manner. 

Days and hours 

• 20 hours each fortnight.  

• Shifts are between 8:00 am - 9:30 am  
and 2:30 pm – 4:00 pm. 

• Work Monday to Friday during school terms.  

Apply today 

Applications close Sunday 27th November 2022 
Visit jobs.transport.nsw.gov.au and search for Reference 
Number: 80258 or search ‘School Crossing 
Supervisors’ for a full list or vacancies or scan the QR 
code to apply. 
For further information, contact Manisha Bains  
E: manisha.bains@transport.nsw.gov.au 
P: 0435 649 967
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